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OCTOBER 2013      St. Mary’s newsletter 

“Accept my teachings & learn from me, because I am gentle & humble in spirit,  

& you will find rest for your lives”.” Matthew 11:29 

Services for October at St. Mary’s 
 

6th  – 6pm Holy Communion 

13th – 6pm Evening Prayer 

20th  – 6pm Evening Prayer 

27th – 6pm Evening Prayer 

Dear Friends, 

The first eight months of the year are all dedicated to ancient 

gods, and then the last four are simply named by numbers (Sept, 

Oct, Nov, Dec). It seems as though somewhere in time we lost 

our inspiration. This reminds me of the vacant plinth in Trafalgar 

Square; it has no permanent feature but people can apply to 

place something temporary on it. When I was in London recently, 

the plinth was adorned with a large blue rooster! So, come on; 

let’s get thinking about what we would want to dedicate a 

month of the year to. If you had a chance to re-name October, 

for example, what would you call it. Would it be ‘Shopping 

Month’, or ‘Holiday Month’. More seriously, if we expected the 

whole world to adopt the new name, what would we call it? 

Supposing we called the 10th month of the year ‘Peace’. For a 

whole month we would have to refer to the date as the 1st, 2nd, 

3rd, 4th etc day of Peace. For a whole month the world would 

not be able to avoid the chosen subject.  

 

Game over. We are not going to be allowed to change the name 

of any month, but putting dates in the diary is a good way of 

making sure something happens.  Even important things can be 

crowded out or forgotten simply because they weren’t in the 

diary. So, get your diary and open it on any page; if there is a 

clear Sunday that week, write ‘church’ in the diary. Particularly 

good Sundays coming up are 3rd November – All Souls, 10th 

November – Remembrance, and 1st December – Advent. (Check 

Ullenhall Update for details.) 

 

Yours, in Christ, 

John Ganjavi 

Priest in Charge:   
Rev’d. John F. Ganjavi (792570) 
Churchwardens:   
Derek Jones (792999) 
Rosemary Tisor (792352) 
Lay Reader: Malcolm Aldridge (794019) 

Samaritanõs Purse Operation 
Christmas Child 2013  

 
Please donõt forget that we shall 

need your boxes by 14th 
November at the latest.  

 
If you have any queries please 

contact  
Helen Williams 01564 792593 or 
Barbara Wilson 01564 792692 

 
Yours, in anticipation of a huge 

box harvest!  
 

Email: 
hallelujah@littlehallendfarm.co.uk  

 

ADVANCE NOTICE 

On Sunday 3rd November we shall be marking All Souls Day with a 10 am Service, remembering the 

departed by name and lighting candles for them. This annual service is very well supported and 

meaningful. If you want to have somebody remembered, please get in touch with me (John Ganjavi, The 

Rectory, Beaudesert Lane, Henley in Arden, B95 5JY) by end of October, giving me your name, their name 

and the relation between you. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

Donõt forget the Autumn Show ð Saturday 1st September ð Show opens 2.30pm 

 

CPRE, the Campaign to Protect Rural 

England, is a national charity that helps 

people to protect their local countryside 

where there is threat, to enhance it 

where there is opportunity, and to keep it 

beautiful, productive and enjoyable for 

everyone. 

The Wa rwickshire CPRE Branch covers 

the countryside of Warwickshire and the 

interests of people in Solihull, Coventry, 

Birmingham, Nuneaton, Rugby, Warwick, 

Leamington, Stratford on Avon and other 

towns. Local threats to villages and the 

countryside  include indi vidual planning 

items, wind farms, and HS2. For more on 

this, see our web site 

http://www.cprewarwickshire.org.uk/  

We, in the Warwickshire Branch want to 

expand the work we do and the pos itive 

effects that accrue . Extra members and 

volunteers wi ll help us achieve that aim.  

I f you already help ð thank you; if not, 

please òsign upó now to combating the 

threats by joining CPRE Warwickshire  via 

our website or phoning 01926 494597.  

 

ULLENHALL PARISH COUNCIL  
September  2013  meeting 
 

Christmas tree and switching on the lights 
this popular event will be held at 6.00pm  

on Saturday 7th December 2013 
in the grounds of the Village Hall 

 
The order for a Defibrillator has been placed with Cardiac 
Science and a quotation received and accepted for the 
electrical work to be carried out prior to installation. 
There is a tree overhanging the public footpath that 
crosses from opposite The Winged Spur to the church. It is 
low and a request will be made for it to be cut back. 
A resident has enquired as to the speed limit approaching 
the village from the north. It is 60mph. Speed limits will be 
made an Agenda item for discussion at the next meeting. 
The hedge at Walmer Cottage is encroaching onto the 
footpath making it impossible for pedestrians to use. A 
request will be made that it is cut back so as to expose the 
full width of the pavement. 
PLANNING  
Applications 
13/01913/FUL  Mr. R. Rafferty, Barrells Hall, Ullenhall ï 
Construction of swimming pool adjacent to existing 
garage.    No representations made. 
Returns 
13/01172/FUL  Michael Ward, Alne House ï Permission 
with Conditions 
OUTSTANDING ISSUES 
W.C.C. Highways 
The triangle of land by Brook House, Watery Lane, has 
been resurfaced and marked by the Highways department. 
A visit will be made to look at the area opposite the Church 
that requires a hard covering. 
The broken road sign, Mount Pleasant Lane/Chapel Lane 
will be replaced. 
The bollard will be replaced on the road narrowing to the 
north of the village. 
The pot hole near to the junction of Mayswood Road and 
the Stratford Road will be attended to. 
The sinking tarmac around the drain by Moat House Farm 
will be attended to. 
The road sign at the junction of Forde Hall Lane and 
Gentlemans Lane will be attended to. 
Leaking garages in St. Maryôs Close, being followed up by 
G.Atkinson 
 
Warwickshire County Council 
The National Fire Fighters balloted by 74% majority for 
strike action. 
Electric Blanket testing, available free to anyone over 50 
years of age, will take place at Briar Croft, Stratford, on 4th 
October 2013. 
The Henley Music Festival, held over the August Bank 
Holiday weekend, was a great success for residents and 
businesses. 
S-on-A District Council 
The issue over the leaking garages in St. Marys Close is 
still being pursued. 

From April 2012 to March 2013 the District processed 
2954 planning applications. 

 
 

Contact: Mrs. Pat Hughes (Clerk) - 792338 
 

http://www.cprewarwickshire.org.uk/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 
3rd October W.I – 7.45pm Village Hall 

Volunteering in Nepal at a Leprosy Hospital:  
A Woman’s Viewpoint – Heather Alford 
Contact Ann Runacres 797970 

4th October Mobile Police Surgery 3-3.30pm Village Hall 

8th October Henley-in-Arden Flower Club  
7.30pm Memorial Hall 
Open Show – Bill Dixon, A Touch Of Frost 
Entry £10 
Contact Paula: 07974640994 

15th October Henley-in-Arden Wildlife Society 
 7.45pm Baptist Hall 
Furry Fables: Stories of our British Mammals – 
Nick Martin 
Contact: Dave Evason 793260 
Visitors - Adults £3, Juniors 50p. 

18th October Mobile Library – 2.30pm outside School House 

22nd  October Gardening Club – 7.45pm Village Hall 
Vegetables – Val Bourne 
Contact Penny Stott 792251 

Ullenhall Village Hall  
8th  November  Hot Fingers ð a 

fabulous jazz trio led by Tom ôSpatsõ 

Langham, ex member of The Pasadena 

Roof Orchestra.  A wonderful mix of 

nostalgic music and anecdotes.  

David Waller 794543  

16th  November  Bri dge Night Terry Hill 742878  

14th  December  Village Dinner David Waller 794543  

15th  December  Childrenõs Christmas Party  

Mike Tipping 792418  

Winners of the  100+ Club draw are :  

August: Trevor Bucknall and Marcia Slater  

September:  Barry Bates and Jane Strug nell 

The deadline for the November edition is 20 th October. 
If you would like to enter a feature in the next edition please contact Sarah & Tom Ashton (Editors) 

01564 794619 or sarah.ashton@rocketmail.com 
Please keep any articles to approx 150 words. 

100 Years Ago . . .  
 

FARM HAND SENT TO PRISON. – James White, 

wagoner, of College farm, Ullenhall, was charged, on 

remand, with breaking and entering the dwelling 

house of Godfrey William Shill, cowman, of Rose 

Cottage, Gentleman’s Lane, in the same village, 

between 8 p.m. on the 2nd inst. and 5.30 a.m. on the 

3rd inst. by means of breaking the front window, and 

stealing therein 6s 1d in money, namely two half 

crowns, a shilling, and a penny, and three lbs. of 

mutton, a two lb. loaf of bread, and a quarter lb. of 

butter to the value of 2s. the monies and goods of 

the complainant. . . . Complainant spoke to locking 

up the house securely, as usual, on the evening of 

the 2nd before retiring to bed.  The money was left 

on the shelf in a cup in the front living room, while 

the food was in the back part of the house.  Witness 

heard no sound during the night, but on getting up 

next morning at 5.30 and going downstairs he 

discovered, on striking a match, that the front door 

was open.  The candles had also been moved, the 

window blinds was pushed over the top of the 

armchair, the curtain at the window was broken 

down, the window plants were pushed aside, while 

a pane of glass was also broken in the window, 

through which it would be easy to open the catch, 

and then get into the house.  He also discovered 

that the whole of the money was missing, and also 

the articles of food in question.  John Benton, 

wagoner, of White Pump Cottage, Ullenhall, said he 

saw the prisoner on the evening of the 2nd inst. in 

the village some four or five hundred yards from 

complainant’s house.  He again saw the accused a 

little later, namely, at 9.15.  He then appeared to be 

sitting on the bank of a ditch by the side of the road.  

He would be about twenty or thirty yards from the 

place where witness lived.  . . . Inspector Wright, of 

Henley, spoke to visiting complainant’s house, and 

finding it disturbed as stated by him.  . . . Witness 

also discovered footprints outside the house, and 

these he carefully noted and protected.  While he 

was making inquiries about the house the prisoner 

went by driving some sheep, and after he had past 

witness noticed that the imprint of the left heel on 

the roadway was similar to the one he had covered 

over in the garden, other marks also corresponding.  

After making further inquiries, he proceeded, with 

PC Watts to College Farm, where the accused had  

 

been employed . . . Witness told him of the footprints he had 

found outside the house, and asked to look at prisoner’s boots.  

On his doing so witness saw that they were similar to the prints 

in the garden. . . . When arrested on suspicion, and informed of 

the charge that would be made against him White replied “I 

don’t remember getting into the cottage”.  At the police station, 

when charged, White said “Yes”. On searching him witness 

found two half crowns, a two shilling piece, and a six pence.  The 

accused elected to be dealt with summarily, and pleaded “not 

guilty to willfully breaking into the house”.  He added that he 

had been drinking, and did not remember anything about it.  . . . 

The bench retired to consider their decision, and on returning 

the Chairman announced that they found the accused guilty.  He 

would be sentenced to a month’s hard labour.  White appeared 

to be taken by surprise by the penalty. 

The Stratford-upon-Avon Herald, November 14th 1913 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Ladies 
BODY CONDITIONING & YOGALATES CLASSES 

(Yoga & Pilates mix) group or individual 
CLASSES: Tuesdays & Thursdays 

AROMATHERAPY MASSAGE 
Plus Beauty Treatments Plus REIKI 

Distributor of FOREVER LIVING PRODUCTS 
‘Aloe Vera’ 

Ullenhall based but Mobile service offered if 
preferred. Telephone: 01564 794698 

Mrs Juliet Mason-Jones 
Sports Massage Therapist 

 
Pump House, White Pump Lane, 

Ullenhall, Henley-in-Arden, 
Warwickshire B95 5RL 

 
Tel: 01564 742804 

Mob: 07775 910116 

 
 

 
 

 

JOHN HUGHES 
GARDEN/CONTRACT SERVICES 

 

3 St. Mark’s Close, Ullenhall, 
Warwickshire B95 5PH 

 

Tel : 01564 792338 
Mobile : 07770 407108 

 

Lawn mowing, hedge trimming, 
fencing, maintenance & clearance 

Tree surgery work undertaken 
 

NPTC QUALIFIED FULLY INSURED 
 

 

CMC Plumbing and 
Electrical Ltd 

Est. 2003 
 

Breakdown, Repair, Replacement 
Bathrooms, Tiling, WC, Showers etc 

Part P Registered Electrician 
Consumer unit, Socket, Lighting  

Condition Report of Electrical 
Installations 

Qualified and registered for all work 
 

For a Local, Reliable, quotation 
Call Chris Chadaway 

Home 01564 793371 
Mobile 07870 829022 

 Email cmc13@btinternet.com 
NAPIT Registration 9252 

 

JOHN DUKES PRINTERS & STATIONERS 
110 High Street, Henley-in-Arden B95 5BS tel: 01564 792398 email: dukesprintstat@tesco.net 

The accuracy of any statement cannot be warranted nor any product or services advertised be guaranteed or endorsed. 

Peter Hussey 
Quality, Local Carpenter & Joiner 

Est. 1986 
Wide range of work offered at competitive 

prices  
Purpose-made, non-standard doors, windows, etc 

Fitted kitchens and bedrooms ɀ External and internal doors 
ɀ Shelving, bookcases and units ɀ Restoration work ɀ 

Property repairs and maintenance ɀ Locks and security 
locks 

For a FREE estimate and advice telephone: 
Henley-in -Arden 01564 792039  

Mobile 07941 507962  

OIL SERVICE WITH A SMILE 
Free calendar with every order while stocks last  

 

MIDLAND FUEL OIL  
 

YOUR LOCAL INDEPENDENT FUEL SUPPLIER 
 

COMPETITIVE PRICES 
PROMPT RELIABLE SERVICE 

BIG ENOUGH TO COPE ɀ SMALL ENOUGH TO CARE 
 

WWW.MIDLANDFUELOIL.CO.UK  

0121 693 9333 

Mockley Manor 
COATE WATER CARE CO LTD 

Mockley Manor care home specialises 

in providing: 
 

¶ Nursing Care 

¶ Residential Care 

¶ Palliative Care 

¶ Bookable Respite stays 
 

Mockley Manor Care Home 

Forde Hall Lane, Ullenhall 

Nr Henley-In-Arden 

Warwickshire B95 5PS 

Telephone: 01564 742325 

Fax: 01564 742185 

Email: rachael@mockleymanorcare.co.uk 

http://www.midlandfueloil.co.uk/

